
 

 

Branch Lake Association 
 

Spring 2022 Newsletter 

 
2022 BLAI         

Annual Meeting 

Mark your calendar for this 
yearôs Annual Meeting.   
Hope to see you in-person 
or virtually. Either way, 
please joinðmore details 
to follow.  
 

Moore Community 

Center 
125 State Street 

Ellsworth, ME 

August 4, 2022 @ 

6:30 PM 
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A Note From The 
Board President 

 

   It wonôt be long before itôs 

summer again at Branch 

Lake, with its unsurpassed 

views and crystal-clear water 

making our lake one of the 

most desirable places to be in 

Maine. Hereôs where your 

Lake Association is focusing 

its efforts to keep our lake 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ н 

Watershed Survey 

Whatôs Next?  
 
A survey of the Branch Lake 
Watershed (which includes 
Rocky and Harriman Ponds) 
took place on Saturday May 
1st and Sunday May 2nd 2021. 

Roads and the Lake 

Partners in Preservation 

Road Associations are the backbone of 
our lakeshore community. BLAI is con-
tinuing to partner with the Road Associ-
ations around the lake to help them   
reduce their roadsô impact on the lakeôs 
health. We do this by providing finan-
cial subsidies to improvement projects 
that reduce stormwater runoff pollution, 
assisting in navigating grant programs 
available to fund pollution reduction 
projects and fostering collaboration and 
technical assistance between Road    
Associations. In 2021, BLAI awarded a 
total of $7,500 to three Road Associa-
tions around Branch Lake, helping to 

[ŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ ф 

 Wƻƛƴ ǳǎΗ 

tƘƛƭƭƛǇǎ .ŜŀŎƘ wƻŀŘ !ǎǎƻτŎǳƭǾŜǊǘ ǿƻǊƪ 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ с 

FEATURED SPEAKER AT THE 2022 ANNUAL MEETING 
Dr. D. Whitney King is the Miselis Professor of Chemistry at Colby College where he has 
been teaching for over thirty years. Trained as a chemical oceanographer, Dr. King has been a 
prominent voice in the lake science community for many years. He will talk about what lake 
chemistry tells us about the health of the lake and what we can do to help preserve our lakeôs 
water quality. Dr. King will also share his experiences on East Pond where, along with his  
students, he was instrumental in the design and execution of a project to add alum to East Pond 
to reduce phosphorus contamination that leads to excessive algae blooms. Dr. King is a fasci-
nating speaker who makes lake water chemistry accessible and understandable.   

Donôt miss this opportunity to hear him speak!  
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clear, clean, and beautiful in 2022: 

* Developing, implementing 

and maintaining NPSP re-

duction programsðThe 2021 

Watershed Survey identified 

many potential improvement 

opportunities for property 

owners to remediate and pro-

tect our Lake. If you received 

a letter and have questions on 

what to do next, or want to 

learn more about resources 

available to help with your 

remediation, see article on 

page 9.  Or maybe you would 

like to be a ñBranch Lake 

Stewardò - for more infor-

mation on this new program, 

turn to page 10.  

* Developing and maintaining 

effective lake monitoring pro-

gramsðConsider joining the 

longest running IPP Ranger 

Team in Maine and/or becom-

ing a NEW Water Quality 

Monitor (see page 7). Or 

catch the LOON-ACY  fever 

and count loons on Sat July 

16thðsee page 11 for details.  

* Building impactful partner-

ships with all Road Groupsï 

the Road Associations / 

Groups are the backbone of 

our lakeshore community, and 

BLAI wants to partner with 

each one to support their    

efforts in reducing runoff pol-

lution.  What has your Road 

done? See page 8. What can 

your Road do?  Find out on 

page 1 or send a note to 

      info@branchlakeme.org.   

* Increasing membership reve-

nue and participationð

Consider joining at a higher 

level this year to help fund our 

important work! Learn more 

on page 4. 

* Facilitating social connec-

tions among residentsðWe 

are repeating our incredibly 

popular start of summer Meet 

and Greet on July 3rd at the 

Cove Way Greenspace. Greet 

old friends and make new 

ones, while once again enjoy-

ing delicious lobster rolls from 

Perryôs Lobster Shack. Bring 

a beverage and a chair and we 

will see you there! AND join 

us for rafting on the lake at the 

Summer Send-off on Sept 4th!  

 

      Hope to see you this summer! 
 

Chad Doebler, BLAI President 

! .ÏÔÅ &ÒÏÍ 4ÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ ɉÃÏÎÔȢ ÆÒÏÍ ÐÁÇÅ ρɊ 
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²Ŝ ŀǎƪŜŘΥ  ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ȅƻǳǊ άƴŜǿ ƴƻǊƳŀƭέ ƻƴ .ǊŀƴŎƘ [ŀƪŜΚ 
 
In the last two years of quarantining, we have realized just how lucky we are that ñstaying 
homeò includes Branch Lake and all that it offers. We have 
spent so much of our off time just quietly relaxing at the waterôs 
edge and observing the daily antics of the birds and mammals 
that share our backyard. From the largest to the smallest, it is a 
whole new form of entertainment! This is an immature humming 
bird. In almost 2 decades of living here, I had never seen one 
that I knew for sure was a young one. They seem to spring 
straight from the nest to fully grown. We identified this one more 
from itôs behavior of just sitting on a branch and staring at an 
adult for sustenance (rather than the more aggressive continu-
ous chasing of each other that the adults do).  Then when I downloaded the photo, I realized 

that its wing plumage is still developing ï see the little tufts of 
baby feathers still hanging on?! 
 
Or how about this otter, sunning himself on a rock? How often 
do you see him around the lake?   
 
New normal?  The more we watch, the more we learn! 
 

Thanks to Anne Reiter, Branchview Dr 
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!ŜǊƛŀƭ tƘƻǘƻ - ¢ŜǊǊȅ IƻƭƭŀƴŘ 
Branch Lake Association 2022 Summer Calendar 

June 

15 

Pay your BLAI dues! Your contributions keep the good work of your Lake Association 
in action!  Check the Membership Levels on page 4 of this news-
letter, and contribute today!  Mail your check in the envelope   
provided or pay via PayPal on www.branchlakeme.org.   

July 

3 

Branch Lake Meet & Greet 
5:00PMð7:00PM 
Cove Way Green space 
(on Cove Way) 

Back by popular demand!! Kick off the summer by joining your 
friends and neighbors for an outdoor, socially distanced get-
together.  Lobster and crab rolls for purchase from Perryôs Lobster 
Shack! Bring your favorite beverage and a chair. Discover whatôs 
happening this summer on Branch Lake. Let us know you are 
coming - RSVP by June 15th to Kelly.R.Maltz@gmail.com.  

July 

13 

Invasive Plant Patrol  
Rangers Meeting 
3:00PM  
248 Branchview Drive  
(1 mile west of state boat 
rampðlots of flags) 

BLAIôs Invasive Plant Patrol Leaders, David Edsall and Holly 
Williams, will host an IPP Ranger meeting at Davidôs camp to re-
view area assignments, ranger maps, and other important infor-
mation.  Newcomers are encouraged to get involved in the pro-
gram and help protect our lake! For more info or to say you will 
be there, contact David at edsalldw@aol.com. 

July 

16 

Annual Branch Lake  
Loon Count 
7:00AM-7:30AM 
Branch Lake 

Please join us for the Annual Loon Count on Branch Lake!  In  
coordination with the National Audubon Society, BLAI organizes 
a full canvas of the lake to conduct our loon count.  For more    
information or to join the team, contact Valerie Doebler, Chair, at                           
Valerie.Doebler@gmail.com. 

Aug 

4 
 

BLAI Annual Meeting 
6:30PM  
In-person at: 
Moore Community Center 
125 State Street  
Ellsworth, ME 
Virtual: details to follow 

Join us for the BLAI Annual Meeting!  Come gather with friends 
or join us virtually to learn about current BLAI initiatives and the 
health of our lake.  Our featured speaker, Dr. D. Whitney King 
from Colby College, will discuss what lake chemistry tells us 
about the health of the lake.   Social at 6:30PM and meeting starts 
at 7:00PM. 
 

Sept 

4 

 
 

Summer Send-Off 

Rafting on the Lake 
4:00PMð6:00PM 
 
 
 

We had so much fun doing this last yearéso if you missed it 
Say farewell to lake neighbors and friends. Jump in your boat, 
kayak, canoe or paddleboard and meet in the ñShallowsò (head 
towards the Boat Launch and look out for a group).  We can ñraftò 
together and toast to another summer gone by on Branch Lake.  
See you on the water!!   

Sunday Sailing RegattaðInterested in keeping up the tradition? 
After organizing the sailboat races on Branch Pond for many years, the Whedon Family has decided to pass the 

torch but would be happy to loan the buoys to anyone who would be interested in taking on the tradition. You need to 

request a permit and ensure the current rules for boating events are adhered to. If interested, contact Debbie 

Whedon Fernandez (deborah@dualmedia.fr) who can provide contact names at the Maine Department of Inland 

Fisheries and Wildlife. See more info on Facebook @branchpondsailing.   

Special thanks to Ralph Whedon for all the years of heading up the regattas!! 

mailto:deborah@dualmedia.fr
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"ÒÁÎÃÈ ,ÁËÅ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ 
Please support Branch Lake Association by renewing, or initiating, your membership.  Membership 
in the BLAI is an important way to remain connected to news about the lake and community events 
while supporting important initiatives focused on the health of our lake.  The Standard Membership 
fee is $20 per person.  However, we encourage you, and other members of your household, to con-
sider joining at a premiere CLUB level, which includes membership recognition in our annual 
newsletter,   

 $50 Trout Club   $100 Salmon Club (and a $20 Caf® Press gift certificate!) 

PLUS, if you and other members of your household join at either of the CIRCLE levels in 2022,  

 $200 Loon Circle  $500 Eagle Leadership Circle 

you will be invited to our first ñRecognition Receptionò hosted by the Board - a casual but classy 
evening where you will enjoy drinks and hors dôoeuvres while we meet, mingle and more!  

Join BLAI at a Circle Level and then join us for some fun! 

Membership fees are per individual (not household).    

 
Please return the enclosed envelope with your payment for each member, indicat-
ing the desired membership level and updated contact information, by June 15 to: 

"ÒÁÎÃÈ ,ÁËÅ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎȟ  0/ "ÏØ φπρȟ %ÌÌÓ×ÏÒÔÈȟ -% πτφπυ 
/Ò ÐÁÙ ÖÉÁ 0ÁÙ0ÁÌ ÁÔ ×××ȢÂÒÁÎÃÈÌÁËÅÍÅȢÏÒÇ 

 

Thank you to all 2021 Members who contributed above the Standard Level  
(see page 5 for recognition). 

Like us on Facebook: Facebook.com/branchpondme    Å    Follow us on Instagram @BranchLakeME 

Loon Counters: 
Valerie Doebler        Sandy Hillman           David Moores    Kim Skaves 

Pat & David Edsall            Brenda Hopkins             Fred Morin          Jane & Alan Stinchfield 

Leslie & Brad Fletcher      Barb & Walt Jonsson     Tina & Steve Osborn  Pilar & John Whitworth 

Kathy & Rod Gillespie      Jocelynne Labrie            Kathy Pinkham   Anne Wight 

Holly & Rand Griffin        Kelly & Rick Maltz        Kathy Pitman      Holly & Warren Williams 

                Liza & Chris Quinn   

                                               

IPP Rangers: 

Bob Beal        Barbara Griffin       Mary Beth Maeder    Sue Rylander           

Valerie Doebler       Susannah Hammersley   Nancy Morris    Paul Shapero 

Marsh Drucker       Valyrie Ice          Tina & Steve Osborn   Betty-Ann Smith  

David Edsall                 Barb Jonsson   Kathy Pitman    Gregg Tabbutt   

Lestor French              Jocelynne Labrie          Liza Quinn            Karen & Chris Warack           

Carol & John Gabranski   Melanie & Win Joy          Carol Robertson         Laura Wilson                

                             Holly & Warren Williams 

            

A big THANK YOU to our 2021 vol u nteers  
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!ŜǊƛŀƭ tƘƻǘƻ - ¢ŜǊǊȅ IƻƭƭŀƴŘ Membership Recognition 

Thank you to those who contributed above the Standard fee level!! 

LEADERS IN GIVING    

EAGLE LEADERSHIP ñ$500 David Edsall Rand Griffin  

LOON CLUBñ$200 Laurie Atwater 

Sarah Bishop 

Tom Bishop 

Paul Burr 

Bob Dietz 

Merryl Dietz 

Valerie Doebler 

Sandy Hillman 

Deborah Levine 

Mary Beth Moeder 

Richard Maeder 

Gregg Tabbutt 

Cheryl Verrill 

Mikelle Verrill 

Mary Weickert 

SALMON CLUBñ$100 

David Baker 

David Bristol, Jr 

Carol Butler 

Shannon Dietz 

William Dietz 

Bruce Dinwiddie 

Carm Dinwiddie 

Pat Edsall 

Carol Gabranski 

John Gabranski 

Barbara Griffin 

Holly Griffin 

Philip Hammersley 

Susannah Hammersley 

James Herbert 

Carla Kiernan 

Phyllis Leeman 

 

Gary Lewis 

Grant Lewis 

Kelly Maltz 

Rick Maltz 

John McGill 

Marge McGill 

Nancy Morris 

Steve Morris 

George Parker 

 

Phylis Mattheson 

Greg Sage 

Andrew Scott 

Alan Stinchfield 

Dean Vieira 

Terri Vieira 

James Ward 

James Willey 

Jim Willey 

George Wright 

TROUT CLUBñ$50 

Don Additon 

Debra Additon 

Bob Beal 

Lynne Beal 

Ann Becker 

Janet Blair 

Patty Blair 

Larry Blethen 

Bruce Bradbury 

Ben Bull 

Lynda Bull 

Patricia Corey 

Amy Dodge 

Pam Dodge 

Martha Dudley 

Richard Dudley 

Mary FitzPatrick 

Brad Fletcher 

Leslie Fletcher 

Donald Foss 

Lynn French 

Candy Gammelin 

Jeff Gammelin 

Kathy Gillespie 

Rodney Gillespie 

Stephen Hamilton 

Bruce Hardy 

Carol Hardy 

Diane Hessler 

Linda Higgins 

Walt Jonsson 

Melanie Joy 

Jean Laub 

Grant Lee 

John Lyons 

Dewey Martin 

Linda Martin 

Larry McIntire 

Joe Nabozny 

Tammy Nabozny 

Stephen Osborn 

Tina Osborn 

Christopher Quinn 

Liza Quinn 

Paul Reynolds 

Arthur Robertson 

Lorrie Salzer 

Anita Schult 

David Skaves 

Betty-Ann Smith 

Jean Sousnaud 

Jeff Sousnaud 

Sherryl Stientjes 

Kathy Thompson 

Romaine Turyn 

Kevin Whalen 

Dana Whitman 

John Whitworth 

Pilar Whitworth 

Peter Wight 

Holly Williams 

Warren Williams 

Jo-Anna Wilson 

    Your Lake Association is grateful to the individuals that contributed above the Standard $20 

membership fee level. Hats off to everyone that stepped up to a higher membership levelð

particularly the 12 people that moved up to the Loon Club at $200!! In 2021 and 2020, we had 168 

and 159 members, representing 113 and 103 camps, respectively.  However, we still only have 

40% of the lakefront developed lots represented in our membership, as compared to 50% at  nearby 

lakes. If you arenôt currently a member, consider joining in 2022 (see page 4 for details).  If you are 

a member, thank you, and please consider contributing at a higher level so we can continue our 

work to keep Branch Lake Clear, Clean and Healthy!!      

Remember:  All dues payments are 100% tax deductible.  
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fund important projects that benefit the lake. 
Your Lake Associationôs Board is committed to 
keeping this program going, and will be making 
grants to Road Associations again this year to 
help fund needed pollution reduction projects.  
Hereôs how the Program works: 
The BLAI Road Grant Program  (RGP) is de-
signed to encourage Road Associations, and non-
organized roads (Road Groups), surrounding 
Branch Lake, to solve road runoff issues that are 
the major contributors to Non-Point Source Pol-
lution (NPSP) from the gravel roads into Branch 
Lake. 
The BLAI Board has authorized another $7,500 
for grants in 2022 ($2,500 max per Road pro-
ject). The RGP has been modified this year to 
incorporate, up to maximum of $2,500 per grant 
per year; a Matching Grant for the equity compo-

nent required from grantees seeking a City of 
Ellsworthôs enviro-grant program; or a Reim-
bursement Grant for the equity component of 
expenditures within a 319 road improvement ap-
plication; or an Incentive Grant to assist a Road 
Group with the engineering study necessary to 
obtain either an enviro-grant or a 319 grant.  
Our program utilizes BLAI ñreserve fundsò    
rather than operating budget funds. These pro-
jects will be considered on a first-come first-
served basis. No Road Group can seek more than 
one RGB at a time in a calendar year. The select-
ed projects must follow BMPs. Once a Road 
Group has obtained a RGP from BLAI, they go 
to the bottom of the list for potential additional 
funding. What is your Road Group doing to help 
preserve our Lake?  If BLAI can help, please 
contact us at info@branchlakeme.org. 

ROADS AND THE LAKE (cont. from page 1) 

{ŀǊƎŜƴǘ 5ǊτŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ϷнΣрлл 
To start with, the project we had done last year on Sargent Drive was 
only possible because we received grants from the City of Ellsworth 
and BLAI.  We had two 15-in culverts installed and about 400 ft. of 
road raised to stop water from running over during wet times. A lot of 
ditching was done as well. We used 3/4 in. minus crushed ledge after a 
lot of research and recommendation from our contractor. This material 
was graded and compacted as well. This will stop erosion into a nearby 
brook, and will also help a great deal with a constant pot hole problem. 
I am convinced that compacting this material is an important part of 
this work, and we plan to do that in the future as well. Thanks again for 
the assistance from BLAI. 

tƘƛƭ IƻǇƪƛƴǎΣ {ŀǊƎŜƴǘ 5Ǌ wƻŀŘ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŜǊ 

2021 Road Grant RecipientsðWhat your Road Assn has done for our Lake 

 
tƘƛƭƭƛǇǎ .ŜŀŎƘ wƻŀŘ !ǎǎƴτŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ϷнΣрлл 

In February of 2020, the Phillips Beach Road Association (PBRA) obtained the services of a local engi-
neer to develop a Maintenance and Improvements Plan for Phillips Way. PBRAôs focus was to identify 
improvements required and maintenance required to protect the water quality of Branch Lake by limiting 
erosion and providing a stable road surface and ditches that can be maintained. The estimated cost to 
complete the recommended work was $80,000. To assist with the funding of this project, PBRA received 
grants of $8,500 from the City of Ellsworth through their Enviro-Grant Program, and another $2,500 
from Branch Lake Association through their Road Grant Program. PBRA had $11,215 available to spend 
on the project from previous budgets. Unfortunately, the sum of the available resources, $22,215, was 
only 28% of the estimated project cost. While the cost of implementing the repairs and upgrades outlined 

/ƻƴǘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ у 



 

 

BLAI NOW ACCEPTING CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS VIA SQUARE  
 
Ever attended your Road Association Meeting and wished you 
could buy the hat that BLAI had on the merchandise table, but 

you didnôt bring any cash? 
Or what about wanting another lobster roll or two at  

the Meet & Greet? 
How about hoping you could pay your dues (maybe at a higher 

level) with a credit card instead of a check?   
Well, now you can!  Beginning in 2022, BLAI will accept credit 
card payments for merchandise purchases and dues payments 
using Square.  Just bring your credit card to any in-person event.   

Questions?  Contact treasurer@branchlakeme.org. 
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INVASIVE PLANT PATROL (IPP)ðCOME JOIN THE IPP RANGER TEAM 
 
    Keeping Branch Lakeôs water quality at an exceptional level 
and  free of invasive plants are the primary goals of the 
IPP.  THANK YOU to the volunteers in 2021 (see page 4) whose 
efforts benefit residents and visitors to our beautiful lake. Invasive 
plants are economically detrimental (lowering property values, 
reducing recreational use and decreasing fishing opportunities) and 
destroy the habitat for native species (see: Lake Stewards of Maine 
(LSM) https://www.lakestewardsofmaine.org/ias-background/).   
    BLAI will host BOTH an IPP training session and an Invasive 
Plant Paddle with instructors from LSM.         
    Want to get a HEADSTART? Take a FREE online workshop at: www.lakestewardsofmaine.org/
invasive-plant-patrol-workshops/ scroll to Invasive Plant Patrol 101. 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS for the yearly IPP meeting - July 13th at 3pm at 248 Branchview Dr. 
 
NEW in 2022ðBecome a Water Quality Monitor and devote a few hours during the summer assist-
ing with water quality testing on Branch Lake.  No experience needed!! 
 
We look forward to working with you! Sign up to volunteer today at info@branchlakeme.org! 

 
David Edsall and Holly Williams, BLAI Water Quality Committee 

Lǘ�[ǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜΦ  ¢ŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ 

ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ 

ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƪŜΦ !ƴŘ ƳŀȅōŜ 

Ǉƭŀƴǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴΗ 

 
tƘƻǘƻǎ ŎƻǳǊǘŜǎȅ ƻŦ aŜǊǊȅƭ 5ƛŜǘȊ  

²ƛƭŘǿƻƻŘ 5Ǌ 
{ǘ WƻƘƴ�[ǎ ²ƻǊǘ ¸Ŝƭƭƻǿ ǘƻŀŘƅŀȄ [ǳǇƛƴ tŜǘǳƴƛŀ όƴƻǘ ǿƛƭŘΗύ 

https://www.lakestewardsofmaine.org/ias-background/
https://www.lakestewardsofmaine.org/invasive-plant-patrol-workshops/
https://www.lakestewardsofmaine.org/invasive-plant-patrol-workshops/

